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NewsletterJune
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR 

June, the start of summer and high school and college 
graduations. We, at San Benito Housing Authority want 
to take this opportunity to congratulate all the students 
who will be graduating this summer. What a major 
milestone in your young lives! As you step out into the 
world, never forget the tenacity it took for you to get to 
where you are today; use that determination to make 
your mark and forge a path of success for a lifetime.

Congratulations to Wendy Ruiz (Vista Park resident) on 
her scholarship award from Housing Alliance of Valley 
Employees-STX. We are very proud of you and wish you 
great success!

 Yvette Nieto, Executive Director

HCV / SECTION 8 
If you have vacancies or a property that you would 
like to rent through the Housing Choice Voucher 
Program/Section 8 or if you would like to find out 
more information about the Housing Choice Voucher 
Program please contact Christina or Melissa at 
(956)399-7501.

VISIÓ N

2021
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Events 
June 02 - Free Haircuts

June 9 -  Game Day at La Hermosa

June 14 - Flag Day!

June 15 - Cafesito con Yvette at Palmville

June 16 - Board Meeting at Palmville

June 17 - Father 's Day Event at Palmville

June 18 - Yard Sale at La Hermosa

June 21 - First Day of Summer

June 23 - Movie Night at Palmville

June 25 - Resource EXPO at Vista Park

June 29 - Loteria at Palmville

June 30 - Birthday Celebrations

Birthdays 
 This month we'd like to congratulate our elderly resident 's birthday.

Happy Birthday:

Maria Jaime, Juan Perales, Juan M. Garcia, Zenon Pina, Everardo Lopez, Pablo Lara & Zenaida Bernal

PD Officer informing Palmville Residents about Neighborhood Watch.

Activities in May 

Movie Time at La Hermosa

Bottom: Free 
haircuts from 

Barber & 
Cosmetology 

School

Picking 
Food 

Boxes for 
our 

Palmville 
Residents 
from the 

Food Bank Cameron County COVID-19 vaccine clinic at 
Palmville
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SUMMER FRUIT SALAD

PROFILE & STORY
Meet Janet Montavo; She is our Deputy Director. 
Janet has been with SBHA for 14 years! Time sure 
flies buddy! We are happy to have you on our 
team.

Janet is a professional and excellent worker. She 
manages to joke around from time to time and 
still have her job duties taken care of. 

On her spare time she enjoys going bowling and 
loves spending time with her family. 

One of the healthiest and most tasty ways to 
enjoy dessert is with a fruit salad. Try this 
summer recipe from Martha Stewart Living that 
uses an array of seasonal fruits. One of the 
secret ingredients? Orange juice!

Ingredients:

- 2 plums ? pitted and sliced
- 2 nectarines ? pitted and sliced
- 2 peaches ? pitted and sliced
- 2 to 3 apricots ? pitted and sliced
- 1 cup blueberries
- 1 cup blackberries
- 2 teaspoons honey
- 1/3 cup fresh orange juice
- 1/2 cup small fresh mint leaves

Directions:

First, combine all fruits in a large serving bowl. 
Then, add the honey, orange juice and fresh 
mint leaves, tossing to coat. Let sit at least 15 
minutes before serving to let flavors combine.

The Federal Communications Commission has 
launched a temporary program to help families 
and households struggling to afford Internet 
service during the COVID-19 pandemic. The 
Emergency Broadband Benefit provides a 
discount of up to $50 per month toward 
broadband service for eligible households and up 
to $75 per month for households on qualifying 
Tribal lands. Eligible households can also receive 
a one-time discount of up to $100 to purchase a 
laptop, desktop computer, or tablet from 
participating providers. Eligible households can 
enroll through a participating broadband provider 
or directly with the Universal Service 
Administrative Company (USAC) using an online 
or mail in application.

You can learn more about the benefit, including 
eligibility and enrollment information, by visiting 
www.fcc.gov/broadbandbenefit, or by calling 
833-511-0311

http://www.marthastewart.com/333128/summer-fruit-salad
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San Benito Housing Authority
H.O.P.E. lives here

Board of Commissioners
Samuel Tejada
Comissioner
Daniel Cortez
Comissioner

Ben Cortez
Comissioner

Nedia Espinoza
Comissioner

1400 N. Reagan St.

San Benito, TX 78586

(956)399-7501

rerodriguez@sanbenitohousing.com

www.sanbenitohousing.com

Yvette Nieto

Executive Director

Janet Montalvo

Deputy Director

David Cortez

Community Development

Manager

Christina Espinoza

HCV Coordinator

Alma R. Cardenas

Lead Property Manager

Juan F. Garcia

Maintenance Foreman

Lucia Jaramillo

Procurement Specialist

Rosie Longoria

Finance Assistance

Rosa E. Rodriguez

Palmville Property Manager/

Resident Coordinator

Mayra Latigo

Stone Village Property

Manager

Melissa De Los Santos

HCV Specialist

Rosalinda K. Longoria

Receptionist/ Wait List Clerk

Sandra Solis

Inventory Clerk

Victoria Lopez

TBRA Eligibility Specialist

Guadalupe Huerta

Construction

Gustavo Diaz

Maintenance Mechanic A

Joey Ramirez

Maintenance Mechanic B

Nathaniel Valdez

Maintenance Technician

SBHA STAFF

San Benito Housing Authority

"today happens only once.....make it 
amazing"
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